PARKING  (First step on the return trip to Earth):  Parking among the campsites has always been and remains ILLEGAL, and Prince William County has police jurisdiction over the roads inside Camp Snyder.  The road among the campsites is a Fire Lane.   Last year – we turned over a new leaf and the parking was strictly kept to the parking area.  Kudos to all for making this work last year. 

We appreciate that a lot of gear and food has to be hauled to the campsites in order to support your Packs.  We have therefore devised a plan to accommodate everyone within the bounds of the law.  Everyone must obey the law.  A Scout is Obedient.    To keep the number of cars near the campsites at a minimum, we will issue only 3 passes at a time for cars to drop off gear, and then take their car to the parking lot and return the pass for someone else in your Pack. 

1.  Your vehicle is NOT a storage facility during the Camporall, and you must plan accordingly.

2.  You might find it helpful to gather your Pack at your meeting place (parking lot) and transfer most of the gear to a few cars, and then let families and others walk in carrying only, say, a day pack.  Follow your Cubmasters’ suggestions.    The process worked well last year thanks to your cooperation.   We’re trying to make work even better this year. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]3.  You will be able to drive back to the site Sunday when you’re ready to pack up and leave.   Please be quick with that exchange too.    


